THE ROTARY CLUB OF MCLEAN

MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

AUGUST 16, 2005

The August meeting of the Board of Directors was held at The Lutheran Church of the Redeemer on Tuesday, August 16, 2005.  President  Todd Dempsey called the meeting to order at 1:25 PM.  Present at the meeting in addition to President Todd where Vice President Pam Danner, Secretary Bob Hahne, Treasurer Ricardo Balcells and Directors Michael DeRose, Scott Mills,  John Rosenbaum, Paul Sawtell and Lois Wilson.  PDG Tin Tin Nu Raschid was also present.

President Todd announced that our regularly scheduled meetings for this Rotary year would be the third Tuesday of each month, immediately following the regular club meeting on those days.  The next meeting will be September 20th.

The minutes of the June 7th and July 26th meetings were presented.  A motion to approve these minutes was offered by Pam Danner and seconded by Paul Sawtell.  Both minutes were approved.

Treasurer Ricardo Balcells reported that he had lost his hard drive that included all his records and was in the process of trying to retrieve those records and/or reconstruct them.  He reported that the cash balance of available funds at July 29th was $14,169.57.  Ricardo also presented a Trail Balance of what members owed for dues as of August 15, 2005.  There was a question raised as to when Fred Roehner had started his approved leave of absence and whether he should have been billed for the fourth quarter of the year ended June 30.  Ricardo will double check as to the right date.

President Todd reported that budgets needed to be completed.  Avenue Leaders should get there requests in.  If the Avenue Leaders do not justify an increased amount they will probably receive the historical $1-3,000 budgets of prior years.

The attendance report for June was reviewed.  Subsequent to the meeting Secretary Hahne calculated the attendance with the assistance of PDG John Bohm and reported to the District that our attendance for June was 72 %.  PDG Raschid informed him by e-mail that our attendance for July was 62% which was also forwarded to the District.

Secretary Hahne presented two names that have been proposed for membership.  They are:  Paul A. Frank, CRFE, from 1st Service Bank, whose classification would be Community Banking, and William Glenn Yarborough, Jr., who is with WGY & Associates, whose classification would be Government Relations.  Pam Danner moved to approve the issuance of a 7 day letter for these two candidates and Scott Mills seconded the motion.  The board approved the motion with Paul Sawtell and Lois Wilson abstaining (based on not knowing them).

The discussion above on the admittance of new members led to a general discussion on the process for admitting new members.  After some debate it was agreed that we would hold a special board meeting on September 13th to discuss this in greater detail.  As is the case with all Board meetings the general membership of the club is invited to participate in that meeting.

John Rosenbaum reported on Club Service.  John indicated that there would be no fellowship day at the Rosenbaum's this year, but instead our club would be responsible for the 1st Annual Concert on the Green at the Central Park in McLean.  The date is not firm but will probably be in late September or October.  The cost of this effort is not final.  Estimates of $500 for the band and $150-$250 for the Park were mentioned.  Probably we would all be asked to bring our own picnic lunch, but more information is to follow.

John also reported that our Holiday Party this year would be for our club members only.  Probably would be at the Commons as it had been prior to last year's joint Party with Tysons.

PDG Tin Tin Raschid  reported that a party is being planned for the 40th anniversary of our club.  November 15th as mentioned as the tentative date.

Lois Wilson reported on Community Service Projects.  She indicated that the effort to install External Defibrillators was focused on teen centers currently; those included Alternative House, Langley Building and Culmore.  Lois and Scott Mills indicated that other clubs may be participating with us on this project.  Scott offered a motion, seconded by Ricardo that $2,000 from McLean through a District Grant be approved for the locations indicated above.  The motion was unanimously approved.

Scott Mills reported on International Service Projects.  Scott indicated the Kirovograd Orphans Project had been approved for $17,000.  He indicated the Ghana Water Project if approved would be a major grant in the $80,000 range.  He also reported on the attempt to organize a literacy project in Mexico, and continued work on the Partner for Surgery and India Library projects.  He indicate that Megan Lantz was our Ambassadorial Scholarship candidate and would be at our meeting on the 23rd.

Michael DeRose reported on Vocational Service.  Michael reported he was having difficulty establishing contact with the principal at Langley and was ready to try other contacts there to energize the service activities at Langley.

Todd Dempsey presented a Presidents report in summary fashion, as three or four board members had to leave by this time.  He briefly reviewed the idea of a fund raising activity and then discussed the goals that had been suggested for the Rotary Foundation that had been put together at our organizational meeting.  The question was whether we wanted to formalize those goals, send them to Evanston, share them with our membership and focus on accomplishing the goal.  The general discussion seemed to say No to formalizing the goals, but this subject needs to be included on future agenda's for more thorough debate.

The meeting adjourned at approximately 3:10 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,  

Robert L. Hahne

Club Secretary

